

PUBLIC NOTICE POSTING REQUEST TO OFFICE OF THE LEICESTER TOWN CLERK

TIME STAMP

ORGANIZA	ΓΙΟΝ:	Regi	strars		
2	X MEETING PUBLIC HEARING			(Please circle appropriately)	
DAY & DATE:	Wed	nesday,	June 24, 2020	TIME:	1:00 pm
LOCATION:	Tow	n Clerk's	Office		
SIGNATURI	≣ or				
Requested by:		Deborah	n K. Davis		

ALL MEETING NOTICES MUST BE FILED AND TIME STAMPED IN THE TOWN CLERK'SOFFICE AND POSTED ON THE MUNICIPAL BULLETIN BOARD 48 HOURS PRIOR TO THE MEETING. (in accordance with Chapter 303 Acts of 1975)

- Farewell to Mike Curtis
- Discuss any potential candidates to take Mike Curtis's position
- Discuss end of year and Town Election
- Discuss pay raise for election workers
- Review minutes from May 26, 2020

The listings of matters are those reasonably anticipated by the chair 48 hours before said meeting, which may be discussed at the meeting. Not all items listed may in fact be discussed and other items not listed may also be brought up for discussion to the extent permitted by law."

OFFICE OF THE TOWN CLERK



TOWN OF LEICESTER

3 Washburn Square • Leicester, Massachusetts 01524-1333 Telephone: (508) 892-7011 • Fax: (508) 892-7070

DEBORAH K. DAVISTOWN CLERK
E-mail: davisd@leicesterma.org

Susan M. Zuscak
Assistant Town Clerk

E-mail: zuscaks@leicesterma.org

BOARD OF REGISTRARS MINUTES OF June 24, 2020

The meeting opened at 1:02pm with Len Ivel, Mike Curtis, and Deb Davis in attendance. Due to Covid-19 Maureen Connery could not attend.

Mike made motion to accept previous meeting minutes, Len Ivel second, all were in favor.

In this meeting the Registrars would be bidding farewell to Mike Curtis with great appreciation as he would be retiring and moving to the cape.

Len Ivel questioned if there were any candidates to replace Mike. Deb is to send a letter John McNaboe, head of the Republican committee. The candidate has to be a registered Republican. Lenny will try to select someone responsible. Possibly a younger person for physical portion of the Registars and meeting requirements.

For the end of the fiscal year, as we move forward, Debbie is looking to purchase shields for in between election workers and voters along with alcohol spray and other Covid precaution materials. Will need to see if maybe these items would be covered under some type of Covid - 19 reimbursement program. Both Len and Mike approve, no opposed.

The street listing books have been ordered.

Debbie would like to order 2 poll books. Would like to do but maybe State will offer again. Mike and Len believe she should hold off for now.

The Registrars discussed how the Town election went well. Voters exited correctly. Karl was a big helpful with set up and good kids were hired for sanitizing the booths. The spray they used kills germs in 6 seconds.

There was a write in for Moose Hill, Jay Powell.

Debbie brought possible pay raises for Election workers:

\$11.00 check-in and check-out

\$12.00 Clerk

\$13.00 - Warden

\$14.00 - Head Warden

At this time the Registrars vote no pay raise. All present were in favor.

Mike Curtis made motion to close the meeting at 1:26, all present were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Deborah K. Davis Town Clerk

Mike made motion to adjourn meeting at 2:42pm. Voted unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Deborah K. Davis Town Clerk